
Strawbery Banke Museum
Sherburne House Restoration Project

The Sherburne House was built in circa 1695 and enlarged by circa 1703. As the second 
oldest structure in Portsmouth and the oldest owned by Strawbery Banke, the museum is 
committed to restoring the house to show what it looked like during this first period of 
European occupation, thereby setting it apart form the other historic structures at 
Strawbery Banke. This will represent an important lesson for visitors to our site. The 
Sherburne House is negatively impacted by sea level rise and, more specifically, by the 
upwelling of ground water levels. This project addresses that issue as well. 







Sherburne Windows

The existing windows will be replaced with custom made sash. The openings will be 
unchanged. The overall design was achieved through extensive research and reviewing 
archeological evidence from the Sherburne House site as well as the Deer Street site, 
the Chadbourne site in South Berwick, ME, St. Mary’s City and Colonial Williamsburg. The 
frames will be made by Strawbery Banke. The glass was produced by Verrerie de Saint-
Just and will be cut into square quarrels based on archaeological and historical 
evidence. The leading will be done by Maine Art Glass Studio in Lisbon Falls, ME.



Existing West Window



Portion of square quarrel from Sherburne 

excavations



Early Domestic Architecture 
of Connecticut (Kelly 1924: 89)

Framed Houses of Massachusetts Bay,
1625-1725 (Cummings 1979: 147)



The example here is from the New 

Bedford Whaling Museum’s “Living: 18th 
Century Style” exhibit.





Sherburne Rear Door

Archaeological evidence clearly indicates the Sherburne House had a series of additions 
added to the rear elevation over the 18th century. For this reason, and for access to the 
Sherburne yard, we will be replacing an existing window with a door to the rear elevation as 
indicated on the architectural plans. This location was identified to correspond with an 
addition that was added to the house in 1728. The proposed door will duplicate the existing 
front door in every detail.



Architectural Plans: Rear & West elevations



Existing rear window



Existing Front Door



Sherburne Chimney

The Sherburne chimney was reproduced during an earlier restoration effort in 
1968. Evidence indicates this chimney was inaccurate in terms of massing and design. This 
chimney was also collapsing due to impacts from ground water and was removed after 
gaining Portsmouth HDC approval in 2019. The new chimney design is based on research of 
similar historic houses of the period and the massing is based on evidence in the structure. 
The “Colony Red” waterstruck brick is made by Morin Brick Company in Auburn, Maine.



Architectural Plans: Front & East elevations





Sherburne House Clapboards

All the siding dates from the 1968 restoration and will be 
removed. The new siding will be made from custom hewn 
clapboards with scarfed ends. In keeping with evidence 
found at the Warner House, the corner boards will be 
removed and the clapboards terminated together using 
butt joints. 



Existing corner boards



Example from 
Bridges House, North 
Andover, MA
from Bill Finch



Example from 
Warner House Cupola


